DRAFT                              




BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
  Wednesday, March 5, 2014
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Jill Sullivan, Vice Chair, Barry Greenfield, Selectmen Glenn Kessler, John Callahan, Matthew Strauss, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Open Session / Public Hearing /Votes of the Board: 
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Strauss to open a  public hearing on a request from Swampscott Restaurant Operator, LLC DBA Red Rock Bistro, 141 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass  for an alteration of their current Common Victuallers License / Liquor License  under the provisions of Chapter 138, Section 12 of the General Laws as amended to include remodeling of the first floor with allowed seating of 284 seats with proposed seating of 254 seats and an  addition of a second roof top deck bar with allowed seating of  235 seats with a proposed of  179 seats, seconded by Selectman Kessler.   A roll call was taken. 
The following from Swampscott Restaurant Operator, LLC spoke on the above request.  Mr. Robin Hoffman and Mr.  Wellington Augusto. 

 The following were acknowledged & discussed:
· No music allowed on upper deck per the ZBA.

· Restaurant will be closed for four (4) months during renovations
· Upper deck will consist of  60-65% food intake. 

· New staff will be hired.
· All will be TIPS certified. 

· Elevator is included in the new floor plans.
· No deliveries past 10:30AM.

· Seafood deliveries will be twice weekly. 

· Possible look at valet parking in the future. 

· Deck is in the back of the location and is self contained. 
The following resident and abutters spoke.

· Resident Gene Barden commented that it is not up to the Town to supply them with parking.  Resident Gene Bardon suggested a sunset clause on their request to have the owners come back before the Board in six months. 
· Resident Edward Krippendorf spoke on the traffic concerns, U-turns in front of the restaurant, no enforcement of traffic concerns, concerns with liquor being served on the deck and the condition of patrons partying.

The following Selectmen spoke. 
· Selectman Strauss asked if traffic issues had been discussed.

· Selectman Callahan spoke on concerns on delivery vehicles on the crosswalk and the times of deliveries. Selectman Callahan asked how many new vendors would be delivering and questioned the time of deliveries. Selectman Callahan inquired about the tempered glass.  Selectman Callahan has concerns regarding the type of noise coming from the deck with a public park across the street. 
· Selectman Kessler suggested to speak with the Police Department so there may be a higher degree of diligence on their part regarding traffic and parking issues and his belief is that everything can be worked out. 

· Selectman Sullivan questioned under the Boards jurisdiction should the topic of traffic be discussed on a liquor request. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Strauss to close the public hearing seconded by Selectman Kessler.   
(See Votes of the Board) 
Open Discussion/ One Salem Street discussion: 
Mr. Barry Glosgow and Ms. Lana Owens  members of the Board of Directors of the One Salem Street Improvement Association spoke to the Board  on a request to have the Town provide support for the water system, hydrants  and drains running under and around Davenport Drive. 
Ms. Owens commented that the homeowners feel they should be receiving support from the Town based on the following: 

Mr. Glosgrow commented that they feel they are being discriminated against compared to other homeowners that receive services from the Town and they do not receive the same.

· Thomas G. Younger, Town Administrator clarified that the Board was able to vote on the above as they are the Town’s water commissioner.  

· Gino Cresta, DPW Director stated there is no recorded easement for drainage. 

· Resident Gene Bardon who spoke as a former member of the Planning Board stated he does not agrees that One Salem Street is not a documented easement and at the time the developer said they would provide and maintain their own water. Mr. Bardon does not agree that the Board can take action on this request and suggests that One Salem Street needs to go back to the Planning Board.
· Selectman Sullivan stated it would be a deal breaker for her if the agreement included the storm drain system. 

· Selectman Kessler respectfully disagrees that any Realtor would not inform a buyer on the water system and whose responsibility it is. Selectman Kessler questioned if others in Town fall under a sub division and could possible change their meters. Selectman Kessler questioned if One Salem Street had sidewalks. Selectman Kessler commented he is concerned since there is no documentation on what stipulations were made. Selectman Kessler commented that these residents entered into an agreement with the contractors willingly. Selectman Kessler stated he is uncomfortable over ruling what Town Meeting had approved, he believes it should be taken back up at another Town Meeting. Selectman Kessler does not agree that the Board should approve this request although the have the right to do, does not mean they should.   
· Selectman Callahan thinks it is a slippery slope to include everything in this request and vote. 
The Board voted 3-2 in favor on a motion made by Selectman Greenfield to accept the water system as a Town owned system for maintenance , repair, restoration and replacement as needed  at One Salem Street  under Davenport Drive pending underground surveys as requested by Gino Cresta, DPW Director, seconded by Selectman Strauss.  Opposed by Selectman Kessler and Selectman Callahan.  
New & Old Business:
Selectman Kessler requested that the following be bought up and voted on under the suspension of rules. Selectman Kessler asked the board to support a banner be hung up advertising the Swampscott’s Got Talent Show. 

The Board voted on a motion from Selectman Kessler to approve a banner be hung up for ten days to advertise the upcoming event of Swampscott’s got talent , seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
Votes of the Board:
The motion failed  4-1  on a motion by Selectman Callahan to approve  the change of serving premises for the Swampscott Restaurant Operator, LLC DBA Red Rock Bistro, 141 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass to include a second floor roof top deck bar with a proposed seating of 179 seats pursuant to the Zoning Board of Appeals decision with a hours of operation to be from 11AM to 11PM .  No second motion-Motion Fails. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a change of serving premises for the Swampscott Restaurant Operator, LLC DBA Red Rock Bistro, 141 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass to include a second floor roof top deck bar with a proposed seating of 179 seats pursuant to the Zoning Board of Appeals, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 

Comment:
Gino Cresta, DPW Director spoke on the recent passing of long time employee and resident John Picarello. 
 Town Administrator’s Report:
Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following: 
· JRC tax update/ JRC site preparation to be done in March.

· Demolition work to be done in March. 

· Removal of IT function.

· Letter read aloud recognizing Officer Wilson, Officer Lucas and Sergeant Skomurski.
· Monthly drainage reports on the town’s website.
· Whales Beach Title information discussed 
Selectmen’s Time: 
Selectman Strauss recognized Denise Dembkoski, Town Treasurer on her years of service to the Town and wished her good luck in her new position in the Town of Groveland.

Selectman Kessler spoke on the upcoming “Got Talent Show”.  Selectman Kessler stated he was in shock over the amount of money for the asbestos removal at the former Machon School. 
Selectman Greenfield spoke on the upcoming Recreation Department Court Jester Show. Selectman Greenfield commented he was happy that a decision was made on One Salem Street and it is now time to move forward. 
Selectman Sullivan spoke on a recent Tri-Chair meeting including coordinating facilities between the School and the Town.  Selectman Sullivan recognized Denise Dembkoski, Town Treasurer on her new position and thanked her for all she has done for the Town.  

Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to adjourn meeting at 9:40PM seconded by Selectman Strauss.   
True Attest:
Maureen Shultz 
Administrative Assistant 

